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Connie Calls It Quits  -  Concetta’s Kitchen 

By Roman Kulkewycz 

 
After seven years and many long daily hours of 
preparing and providing the local Bunyip and 
surrounds residents with fine food and coffee, the 
proprietor and resident cook, Connie Bertone has 
decided to hand over her business Concetta’s 
Kitchen to new owners.  

Connie’s last day of trading was on Tuesday the 30th 
May.  

Connie’s passion for fine food, and dedication to 
customer satisfaction has seen Concetta’s Kitchen 
grow to a large number of regulars calling in for their 
daily fix of coffee and bite to eat. Connie said that due 
to the long hours and an increase in customers it was 
making her tired which made her decide to change 
direction and look for something different. She said it 
was time for somebody new to take over the business 
and enjoy the journey. “All the wonderful memories 
over the years are special to me, especially the new 
lifelong friends I have made. The laughs, the tears 
and all the fun times will always remain special to me. My advice to the new owners is to keep doing 
the same and enjoy the same way that I did.” 

Connie is looking forward to a well earned holiday before looking for work elsewhere, perhaps doing 
something completely different. 

Finally, Connie wants to thank the people who have supported her over the last seven years. 
“Without the support of my loyal customers my business wouldn’t have become the success story it 
did. I will miss you all greatly, but will still be around town. I won’t be moving away.” 

 

Bye Connie, it’s au revoir but not goodbye. 
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About Bunyip News  Advertising Information  

PO Box 126 BUNYIP VIC 3815  ABN 22611767759   

We are a non-profit organization, our volunteer 
committee prints each month. 12 editions per year. 
Our newsletter is available to view online at  
www.bunyipnews.org.au. 
Printed copies are distributed in Bunyip, Garfield, 
Longwarry and Tonimbuk.  

 
DEADLINE for next issue:  25th July 
PRINT DATE for next issue:  1st August 

Thank you to the volunteer Printers:   

Julie and Helen 

Coordinator: Tony Arrigo (OAM) 

Editor Margaret 
Simmons editor@bunyipnews.org.au 

Advertising Lisa Sinha advertising@bunyipnews.org.au 

Website Clint Diston website@bunyipnews.org.au 

President Tony Arrigo 
(OAM) president@bunyipnews.org.au 

Secretary Roman 
Kulkewycz 

secretary@bunyipnews.org.au 

Treasurer Jane Scott treasurer@bunyipnews.org.au 

Bunyip & District Community News wishes to advise 
that the views or remarks expressed in this 
publication are not the views of the volunteer 
committee and editor, and no service or 
endorsement is implied by the listing of advertisers, 
sponsors or contributors. Although every effort is 
taken in reproducing and printing advertisements and 
contributions correctly, we take no responsibility for 
errors. 

Please note, that we will not print anything that is of a 
harmful nature to others, and it is necessary to have 
signed permission from all participating parties in 
personal notices and those without will not be 
published. Name of contributors will remain 
anonymous unless direct permission is received.  

Bunyip & District Community News is a member of 
the Community Newspapers Association of Victoria 
(CNAV) – ( www.cnav.org.au).  

Ad Type Cost 
Business card $10 
Quarter page  $20 
Half page  $40 
Full page $80 
Website (12 months) $100 

 
HOW TO PLACE AD OR ARTICLE WITH NO EMAIL  
 
You can leave your ads and news articles in the 
collection box, which is located outside IGA.  
 
Please follow the instructions below to place an ad.  
1. Ensure your ad is clearly written or printed.  
2. Enclose your ad in a sealed envelope along with 
correct monies.  
3. Write your name, email and/or phone number on 
the front, along with type of ad required.  

Advertising is not submitted for publishing unless 
fully paid in advance. You can pay by PayPal, 
Electronic Funds Transfer (EFT) or deposit to 
Bunyip & District Community Bank® Branch 
account. 

Bunyip & District Community News Email Contacts  

12 ISSUE ADVERTISING OFFER – GET 2 FREE!  
Book your ad for 12 issues and only pay for 10 
issues giving you 2 issues free, as well as a half 
page editorial.  
Please note, there is a 50% DISCOUNT for all non-
profit community groups, associations and clubs 
who advertise in the news. 
All ads and notices for non-charging events or 
public / club notices are FREE!  
 
All donations are gratefully accepted.  
 
For further enquires or to place an advert please 
email  advertising@bunyipnews.org.au 
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Do you have a photo, story, poem, ditto, joke, holiday event etc. to share in our August Newsletter ?   
Readers are encouraged to submit their views on articles published along with items of interest to 
our community. 

I would love to receive your submissions, either drop them in the box at IGA or email me at 
editor@bunyipnews.org.au. 

——————————————————- 
 

 

Why I support the Voice 
Written by:    Ian Penrose 

Submitted by:  Bill Penrose CNAV Broker 
 
 

There are many disadvantaged groups in Australia, all of whom would surely like to have a greater say in 
government matters affecting them. So why should one group, Indigenous Australians, be given a special 
and constitutionally-enshrined voice to parliament?  There is no doubting the extreme level of disadvantage in 
many Indigenous communities: the statistics on, for example, life-expectancy and imprisonment, are shocking 
and unacceptable. But while that is an often-stated reason for the Voice, it is not, in my view, a sufficient 
reason. So why do I support the Voice? 
 
Firstly, the proposed Voice is intimately connected to the proposed recognition of Indigenous Australians in 
the words of the constitution - a recognition (widely supported) that they were the custodians of this land for 
thousands of years before colonisation.  Such recognition is central to what defines Australia, so it should be 
more than just words. It needs to be more substantial. In my mind this justifies giving Indigenous Australians 
their own Voice to Parliament: that would be tangible recognition. 
 
Secondly, the disadvantage that many Indigenous Australians experience has a different genesis from that of 
other disadvantaged groups.  Much is the result of colonisation: their land was taken from them, many of their 
children were taken away, they were omitted from the national census, they lacked electoral franchise, they 
have been subjected to paternalistic laws. The impact of colonisation on them and their way of life has been 
nothing short of catastrophic, and warrants redress in a tangible way. 
 
Thirdly, modern Australia has much to learn from the traditional practices and beliefs of Indigenous culture. 
Top of mind here is "connection to country", respect for non-human life, living in harmony with nature, being 
custodians not owners of the land. In contrast, modern Australia, with its worship of wealth, consumerism and 
exploitation of nature is demonstrably unsustainable both environmentally and ethically. It is perhaps wishful 
thinking on my part, but a louder indigenous voice could show us a way towards a brighter future. 
 

Community newspapers are the voice of the community  

  

Bunyip Rainfall Totals 

  Jan Feb Mar Apr May Jun Jul Aug Sep Oct Nov Dec Totals 

2020 92.6 138.15 35.75 145.5 100.
5 

46.0 43.5 122.0 58.5 98.0 60.0 44.0 984.5 

2021 67.0 37.0 35.75 61.0 54.0 76.0 93.0 44.0 100.0 113.0 93.0 22.0 833 

2022 37.0 6.0 49.0 76.0 42.0 96.0 52.0 
  

146.0 49 169 102  74 898 

2023 30.0 29.5   66.0  77.0  75.0  75.0               
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Recently the Bunyip Kindergarten’s Parent Advisory Group (the “PAG”) organised a Mother’s Day 
raffle to raise some funds for the kindergarten. 

The PAG got to work asking local businesses for their support. Initially, it was just like any other 
raffle, with 3 amazing prizes. But it didn’t end there! The donations from local businesses kept 
arriving and soon we had 14 prizes from 20 local businesses!   

Bunyip Kindergarten would like to thank the following local businesses, who we know are going 
through tough times, for their generous donations to our raffle: 

Your Health & Fitness Bunyip 
Biddy Martha’s  
Bunyip Pharmacy 
Railway Hotel Bunyip 
Bunyip Water Tots Swimming School 
Ace Active Tennis 
Concetta’s Kitchen 
Expresso Café 
Treasure Boxed 
Mel Drain’s Hair Studio 
Bunyip Patchwork & Craft 
The Spirit Orb Crystal Store 
Miss Franky’s 
Impodimo Living & Giving 
Brewsters Foodstore & Cafe 
Ultimate Indulgence  
Head to Tail Animal Communication & Healing 
Bunnings Pakenham East 
Willow Branch Drouin 
TPalm Pilates 

 

 

In addition to our amazing local businesses, we would like to thank the PAG members for their 
tireless work organising donations and selling raffle tickets, the wonderful families who purchased 
tickets and took even more tickets home to sell to their extended families and friends, and the 
community members who reached out to purchase tickets. 

 

In total, the raffle raised $1605 for Bunyip Kindergarten! What an effort!! 

 

The funds raised will go towards outdoor improvements for the children to enjoy. We can’t wait to 
share an update with photos when we get them. 
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TALKIN’ ...FISHIN’    ..................   Chemical Lights. 

 

Here is an alternative light source that requires no batteries, is safe, not hot, is waterproof, and is almost 
unbreakable that can last for up to 12 hours. Known as Chemical lights, like little light sabres for your fishing 
tackle, kids often refer to them as ‘Glowies’, you’ll often see them attached to their bike spokes at night time for 
a coloured rainbow effect or decorating their arms and necks at parties and at xmas time. 

They work by two isolated chemicals combined inside a sealed plastic tube, when bent the inner tube breaks, 
mixing the two chemicals, causing a reaction that produces a bright glowing fluid. A one-time usage that is 
safe and self-contained and lasts for a limited time, up to 12 hours. Available in many sizes and shapes from 
very small up to very large, used by the military and emergency services alike, for illuminating your position 
and visual locators.  

There is a multitude of applications for this product to satisfy your fishing habits, from illuminating your bait and 
tackle, lures and rod tips for night fishing to making others aware of your position for your safety or general 
visibility. Available in a variety of shapes and colours, the brightest being the fluoro/yellow and the white, 
providing enough light to even tie a hook at night, easily hung around your neck on a lanyard and tucked away 
inside your clothing until required. Some floats come with a removable tip stems that accommodates a 
changeover to these light sticks for night fishing, great stuff!  

Some lures and squid jigs also have a body cavity for scent sticks (like a cigarette filter) or chemical lights 
exciting fish in the late hours. Light up your rod tips for the surf or river bream fishing, either attach with a small 
elastic band or use the designed clip on version. Prices vary from the more expensive brands available from 
camping and fishing stores to the reasonably priced ones from $2 variety and party shops. Don’t forget to care 
for your environment and dispose of all your plastics and packaging responsibly. 

 

.     

 

 

Catcha, The TackleMan ®  
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BRAG UPDATE JULY2023

“LET’S GIVE BUNYIP SOMETHING TO BRAG ABOUT!” 

 

 

OUR VISION: 

Bunyip and District will become an environmentally sustainable, carbon neutral community. 

OUR MISSION:  

To reduce Bunyip and District’s carbon footprint. 

 Part of our Community Engagement goal is:  

“advocating for the installation of solar panels on suitable public or private sites”  

BUNYIP SOLAR FARM:  

BRAG, in association with KOMO Energy, is investigating the feasibility of installing a small solar farm on the 

Agricultural Society land south of Bunyip Recreation Ground. In the last 2 newsletters we have shared Komo’s 

responses to some FAQs about this solar farm: Here is another question… 

How will neighbouring properties be affected?  

Solar farms traditionally have a relatively low physical impact on community and environment. The project team will 

look to engage early with neighbouring properties and the community to ensure any impact can be reduced in the 

planning stage. Any increase in traffic to the site will generally be limited to construction of the solar farm. This may 

temporarily affect local traffic, but these movements will be confined to standard construction hours. Vegetation 

screening to help minimise visual impacts has been planted along  the outer perimeter, providing suitable aesthetics to 

the layout of the site.  

Another one of our Community Engagement goals is to  

“Inform the Bunyip community about how they can reduce their energy consumption, including more 

affordable solutions” 

LED LIGHT REPLACEMENTS:  

The Victorian Energy Upgrades (VEU) scheme will no longer provide free replacement globes for households 

and businesses. However you can still apply to have tube lights replaced with LED substitutes free of charge. 

BRAG is currently organizing for this to happen in our local community hall and also at the Bunyip Bulls 

Basketball stadium.  

Please email us if you would like this service to provide you or your organization with free power saving LED 

tube lights so we can fit as many local jobs as possible into the one day which will be within the next couple 

of weeks. 

bragbunyip@gmail.com  

BUNYIP MARKET:  

Don’t forget to visit us at the Bunyip Market to find out all the latest information about the Solar Farm and 

the many other things BRAG is doing to reduce Bunyip’s carbon footprint. 
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SCHOOL HOLIDAYS AT GUMBUYA WORLD 
 

Winterfest at Gumbuya World 

 

Roller coasters, Rides and Wildlife ! 

Gumbuya World is a must see experience desƟnaƟon these Winter school holidays. 

Experience the parks brand new epic roller coasters, the biggest in the state. 

Take a walk on the Wildlife Trail and come face-to-face with some of the cutest & scariest 
wildlife in Australia including Quokkas, Tassie Devils, Koalas and more! 

Pat a roo, pick up a python and catch our Aussie outback experience and flight bird show. 

Whatever you do, don't walk or crawl, RUN into Gumbuya World this Winter. 

Fun for all ages.  

Available Dates - From 11am - 4pm 

July - 1st - 9th, 15th, 16th. 

 Please check website to confirm dates and Ɵmes  

#winterfest 
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BUNYIP- GARFIELD  PROBUS  CLUB 
 
 
We are saddened with the loss of our dear Member Jo Van Den Bro who along side with 
her husband Harry were Foundation Members of our Club and are well respected not only 
in the Club but in the Community.  Jo up until the last year was an active Member who 
always had a smile for everyone.  A delightful lady gone but not forgotten. Our love and 
thoughts go out to Harry, Leo, Agnes and their Families. 
 
                                     ————————————————————- 

 
History of the Walking Group 

 
The group began in 2011 with walks twice a month. Mostly around the local area. As the 
Club has grown and have more activities to occupy our time one a month is sufficient. 
We have enjoyed our walks in lots of different areas such as Pakenham, Warragul, Mt 
Worth, Lang Lang, Neerim South and have also gone to Phillip Island, Heyfield with the 
last two have been to Noojee then the Warragul/Drouin Twin Towns walk. We may not 
walk as fast or as far these days but we enjoy the scenery and fellowship. The walks 
always start with coffee and finish an all important lunch with time to chat. 
 
 
                                   ——————————————————————  
 
The outing this month was to Warragul Linen Service for a tour. The Service is the leading 
linen provider for major public hospitals and aged care throughout Melbourne laundering 
on an average of 130 tonnes of linen a week. As a business unit of the West Gippsland 
Healthcare Group they include transportation for their prestige industrial laundering facility. 
When we arrived they took us in small groups to look at how they managed their work load 
on the machines.  Each worker changes their work position every half hour( probably 
because of WorkSafe).  The tour was short and sweet and most of us were glad as it was 
so cold in there. So we then headed for hot coffee and a much needed warm up then 
lunch at the Railway Hotel. 
                                 
Helen 

No burning off during July in Cardinia Shire 

Cardinia Shire residents are reminded that no burning off is allowed across the shire 
during the month of July without a permit. 

This regulation applies every year to all zones across Cardinia Shire. 

Lighting open-air fires in July has been prohibited since a new local law relating to open air 
fires came into effect last year. 

This rule is in place to prevent excessive smoke being produced due to wet fuel. 

Bureau of Meteorology (BOM) data indicates that on average, a combination of weather 
factors cause bushfire fuel to be wetter in July than in other months of the year. These 
factors include high rainfall, low temperatures and high relative humidity. 

The wetter your bushfire fuel is, the more smoke it tends to create. This poses a risk to 
people’s health. 
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FUNERAL CELEBRANCY 

At that time of grief and sadness we all 
need someone to relieve some of the 
burden associated with a funeral.  Bryan 
Sharp (local Garfield resident) has been 
helping families with funeral celebrancy 
for the past 10 years.  Bryan customises 
every service to genuinely celebrate the 
life of the family member.  Every service 
is different because every person is 
different.  Bryan can give expert advice 
on all aspects of the funeral service and 
how it can best honour your loved one.  
When that saddest time comes and you 
engage a Funeral Director just ask them 
to book the services of Bryan as your 
celebrant.  You will get service with 
compassion, understanding and support. 

 

Bryan Sharp Funeral Celebrancy Services – 
Ph: 0421 617 275 

email: bryan.sharp1@bigpond.com 

 



15   Bunyip & District Community News July 2023 

 



16  Bunyip & District Community News July 2023 

 

Infringements sent to 2022 State election non-voters  
Infringement notices will be sent this week to over 220,000 Victorians who either didn’t respond to the 
Victorian Electoral Commission’s (VEC’s) request for an explanation or didn’t have a valid reason for failing to 
vote in the 2022 State election. 
 
Close to 300,000 Victorians were sent an ‘Apparent failure to vote notice’ by the VEC in April. Of those, 
almost 70,000 have been excused for valid reasons.   People who did not respond to the ‘Apparent failure to 
vote notice’, or who did not provide a valid and sufficient excuse, will be issued an infringement of $92. 
 
Almost 95% of the infringement notice recipients had not responded to the ‘Apparent failure to vote notice’, 
which gave them an opportunity to explain why they appeared not to have voted.  People who receive an 
infringement notice must respond within 35 days – by either paying the fine, requesting an internal review, or 
electing to go to court.  Acting Electoral Commissioner Dana Fleming is urging people who receive an 
infringement notice to take it seriously. 
 
‘The most important thing is that you respond to the notice before the deadline – otherwise you could be 
issued a penalty reminder notice, which carries the original penalty plus an additional administration fee,’ Ms 
Fleming said. 
 
The VEC encourages non-voters who are unsure what to do, or require assistance throughout any stage of 
the infringements process, to call 1300 551 575 or visit vec.vic.gov.au/voting/fines-and-reviews 
 
Voting in State elections is compulsory in Victoria, and to make sure no-one misses a future election, the 
VEC encourages all enrolled voters to sign up for VoterAlert, our free SMS and email reminder service. The 
service alerted 2.4 million Victorians about key election dates in last year’s State election. To sign up visit 
vec.vic.gov.au/voteralert      
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BUNYIP PANEL WORKS  
SMASH REPAIRS 
& RESTORATION 

16 Bunyip-Modella Rd 
BUNYIP  3815 

 
Have you reviewed 

 your Insurance Policy lately? 
Make sure you have  
“Choice of Repairer” 

to choose your repair shop.  
Large & small jobs 
Towing arranged 

Windscreens fitted 
Insurance work 

Private jobs 
Restoration work 

Same owner for over 30 years 
Old Fashioned Country Service 

Call 5629 5260 
Peter 0428 516 599 
Sam 0437 608 715  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

The Strong + Centred studio in the heart of  
Bunyip offers small group classes for all ages. 

 
Classes suit all ages and different fitness levels 

so you can work at your own pace with  
guidance and support. 

 
Try a Yoga or Mat Pilates class with our lovely 

studio community, or book a private class  
tailored to your needs. 

 
* Beginner Pilates 11.00AM Monday 
* Yoga - All Levels 5.30PM Monday 

* Pilates - All Levels 5.30PM Wednesday 
 

Kerry 0438 022 325 
Connect on Facebook or Instagram too 

YOUR CARD HERE 

$10 PER ISSUE 

$100 PER YEAR  

(12 ISSUES) 
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& Concrete 7 days 
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Quality Dry, Split firewood 
           Nar  Nar  Goon 

   Mixed Local Gum $130 per 
Metre 

    Redgum $210 per metre 
5 metre loads Free delivery  

Local family business 
supplying the local 

communities with quality 
firewood for over 10 years 
Ph Brendon 0437192402 
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GRAY ELECTRIX 
LOCAL ELECTRICIANS FOR OVER 30 

YEARS! 

GET READY FOR SUMMER WITH 

OUR SPRING SPECIALS 
ON: 

           CEILING FANS 

     INDOOR + OUTDOOR 

AND SPLIT SYSTEM INSTALLS 

QUALITY BRAND UNITS 

FULL INSTALLS 

MOST EFFICIENT WAY TO HEAT AND COOL 
YOUR HOME 

CALL TO ORGANIZE A FREE QUOTE  

59 40 2000       0419 371 565 

WWW.GRAYELECTRIX.COM.AU 

TFGRAY@DCSI.NET.AU  
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BUNYIP DENTAL CLINIC 

7 Main Street, Bunyip (relocated from 
A’beckett Rd) 

New Dental Equipment 
Oral Panoramic Imaging Machine for your 

convenience 
Ceiling TV for your entertainment while you are 

having your dental work. 

Open last Sunday of every month 
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BUNYIP DISTRICT UNITING CHURCH 

‘Linking God and Community’ 
 

www.bunyipdistrictunitingchurch.wordpress.com/home 

 

SPECIAL EVENTS: Prayer Group. Monday 8.00am Drouin at ‘The Crossing’ call 5625 2655.  

Welcome to the Well. First and third Mondays 7.00pm Drouin call Stuart 5625 3202.  

Craft and Friendship Group. Tuesday 10.00am Garfield Church call Robyn 5629 5541.  

Adult Fellowship (UCAF). Second Thursday 6.00pm Bunyip Church call Margaret 5629 2318. 

 

Worship Date Time Church and Worship LocaƟon 

Sunday July 2 9.00am Bunyip Uniting Church (9 Nash Road) 

Sunday July 9 9.00am (Holy 
Communion) Garfield Uniting Church (13 Garfield Road) 

Sunday July 16 9.00am Longwarry Union Church (9 Drouin Road) 

Thursday July 20 10.30am Hillview Aged Care (22 Abeckett Road) 

Sunday July 23 9.00am Bunyip Uniting Church (9 Nash Road) 

Sunday July 30 9.00am Garfield Uniting Church (13 Garfield Road) 

Sunday August 6 9.00am Longwarry Union Church (9 Drouin Road) 

Sunday August 13 9.00am Bunyip Uniting Church (9 Nash Road) 
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BUNYIP  
Bunyip & District Community Bendigo Bank® 
Branch – 18 Main St  
Bunyip Fire Brigade Station – 15 Pearson St  
Bunyip Recreation Reserve – Nar Nar Goon-
Longwarry Rd - 2—Footy and Tennis Areas 
Bunyip & District Men’s Shed – 22 A’Beckett Rd 
(off Anderson St)  
Hillview Bunyip Aged Care – 22 A’Beckett Rd  
IGA Supermarket Foyer – 2/6 Main St  
St Thomas Anglican Church  -  A’Beckett Road 
CANNIBAL CREEK  
Cannibal Creek Reserve – 133 Garfield North Rd  
GARFIELD  
Garfield Bowling Club – Beswick St  
Garfield Golf Club – 180 Thirteen Mile Rd  
Garfield Post Office – 77 Main St  
Garfield Recreation Reserve – Beswick St  
LONGWARRY  
Longwarry Supermarket (next to ATM)   
MARYKNOLL  
Maryknoll Fire Brigade Station – 16 Koolbirra Rd  
Maryknoll Recreation Reserve – Marrakilla Rd  

NAR NAR GOON  
Nar Nar Goon Fire Brigade Station – 6 
Carney St  
Nar Nar Goon Recreation Reserve – 
Spencer St  
TONIMBUK  
Tonimbuk Equestrian Centre – 370 Sanders 
Rd, Bunyip North   
Tonimbuk Hall - Tonimbuk Road 
TYNONG  
Tynong Fire Brigade Station – 47 Nar Nar 
Goon-Longwarry Rd  
Tynong Recreation Reserve – Park Rd  
Tynong Post Office, General Store – 40 
Railway Ave  
To find publicly accessible AED please visit 
www.registermyaed.ambulance.vic.gov.au  
AED supported by...  
 

 

Local Automated External Defibrillators (AEDs)  
 

St.Thomas' Anglican Church A'Beckett Road Bunyip 
 

Our service each Sunday at 9.30 offers good music and intelligent preaching in the context of a 
gentle and traditional service. Afterwards there is always a decent cup of coffee. 
 
All are welcome. 
 
On Wednesdays we have a Holy Communion service at 11.45 a.m which is uncomplicated and 
includes a thoughtful reflection on the Scriptures.  This is followed by lunch in the hall with good 
conversation and good food. 
 
Our opportunity shop is open on Thursdays and Fridays, offering good quality  items for sale at very 
reasonable prices. 
 
Ken Parker is the parish priest 59761634 
Christine Angus is the associate priest 0409217321 
 

Our SUNDAY SERVICE is at 9.30 each week. 

Wednesday we have a eucharist at 11.45 with lunch after. 

All are welcome. 

. 
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COMMUNITY CLUBS  

Bunyip Equestrian Club 
(Adult) bunyipec@gmail.com (1st Sat month) 
Bunyip Bulls Basketball Club  
info@bunyipbullsbasketball.com.au   
Garfield Bowling Club 
garfieldbowlingclub@gmail.com - 0435 355 352  
Tournament or Twilight Bowls –  0411 288 799  
Longwarry Bowls Club 
Trevor or Judy Eastwell – 03 5623 3631 / Ken White 
– 03 5625 4034  
Bunyip Bulls Cricket Club 
A. Robb 0402 678 552 Ian McConnell 0419 400 630  
Garfield Golf Club 
Thirteen Mile Rd, Garfield – 03 5629 2794  
Bunyip Football Club 
Secretary 0422 335 660  
bunyip.f.c@bigpond.com  
Bunyip Junior Football Club 
Shara McAuley (President) 0400 296 817 
admin@bunyipjfc.com.au  
Bunyip Netball Club 
Lisa Visser 0408 396 251 
bunyipnetballclub@bigpond.com  
Bunyip Patch Workers Club 
Barb – 0407 294326  
Bunyip-Garfield Probus Club 
Secretary – 5625 4350 (Meets at 10 am 1st Tuesday 
each month at Garfield Community Hall)  
Bunyip Pony Club 
Wendy Smith 0407 552 295 
(every second Sunday Pound Road reserve) 
Lillico Pony Club 
Brett Withall 0407 500 211 
(every fourth Sunday Pound Road Reserve) 
Rotary Club of Bunyip-Garfield 
Graeme Squires – 0417 105 598 (Dinner meeting 
each Wednesday at 6:30 pm)  
Bunyip Slimmers Club 
Maree McRae – 0468 411 144 (Meets every Friday 
9.30am at Bunyip Uniting Church)  
Bunyip & District Soccer Club 
Martin Jeric - 0418 104 242 
Sorella Callisthenics Club 
Samantha Holt 0421 424 079 sorellacc@hotmail.com   
St Vincent De Paul Society 
Assistance Line  – 1800 305 330  
Bunyip Tennis Club 
Vanessa Kent – 0401 422 084  
Bunyip Butterfly Dance 
Mondays—Jen 0402 141 582 
Iona Cricket Club 
Michael Neilson—0438 295 966 

 
 
  

COMMUNITY CONTACTS  
Bunyip & District Agricultural Society 
Philippa Demsey – 0450 380589 or  
bunyipshow@gmail.com Meets at 8pm on 3rd Wed  
Bunyip Cemetery 
Anne Green – 0499 295 772   
bunyipcemetery@dcsi.net.au   
Bunyip & District Community House 
0481 895 509 
Bunyip & District Fire Station 
1800 240 667 or 000  
Bunyip Hall Hire 
0407 834 443 or susananderson@dcsi.net.au   
Bunyip Historical Society 
0419 156 844 -  bhs@dcsi.net.au  
Justice of the Peace (JP) 
Martin Sayers, OAM JP 0411 074 468 / 5629 5339 
S. Don McLean, JP– 0401 655 303   
Bunyip Landcare Group 
bunyiplcg@gmail.com 
Phone: 0407834443 
Facebook: Bunyip Landcare Group Inc. 
Cannibal Creek Landcare Group 
Pam Cunningham – 0407 876 935  
Bunyip Community Market (Last Sunday Month) 
Tony Arrigo OAM – 0407 563 441 
Longwarry & District Fire Brigade Market 
Janine 0419 158 946 1st Sun. monthly (March to Dec) 
Bunyip Medical Centre 
03 5629 5111  
Bunyip & District Men’s Shed 
President Allan Berry....0429 296 140  
(Meets each Wednesday 9:30am to 2:00pm)  
Bunyip Community Op Shop 
 5629 6117 (After hours Tony Arrigo 0407 563 441)  
Garfield Community Op Shop 
0490 141 918  
Bunyip Police Station 
5629 5205 or 000  
Bunyip R.S.L Sub-Branch 
David Papley – 0438 295 568  
Bunyip Scouts Australia Tracey Cooke 
gl.1stbunyip@scoutsvictoria.com.au 
Bunyip & District SES 
1800 240 667 or 000  
Anglican Church of St Thomas Bunyip 
Raelene Carroll – 03 5644 3388 
Bunyip Country Women's Association CWA:  
Wendy - 0417 352 258  
(Meeting at 10.30 am/craft 11am on 3rd Friday at 
Hillview Aged Centre - Eileen Dawes Rooms)  
Garfield Community Garden 
Meet Every Weekend - Meg 0466 496 107 
gcggarfieldcommunitygarden@gmail.com 
Labertouche & District Hunters Group  
Meet 2nd Sat Bi-Monthly at Labertouche  
Trevor 0439 692 602 knightline58@hotmail.com 
Bunyip Social Hub 
Davina 0420 372 998  bunyipsocialhub@gmail.com  
Drouin and District Chess Club 
Meets 7pm Monday - Drouin Senior Citizens Club 
Nick de Weger convenor 0413239717 New players welcome 
BRAG (Bunyip Renewables Action Group Inc)  
Helen Ross: 0411274025 bragbunyip@gmail.com 


